
 
9/18/2017 

 

The Town has been experiencing some flooding issues in the neighborhoods on the south side of 

SR 32 along Lindell Dr/York Rd. Tim Caldwell contacted Fluid Waste Services to come out and 

do a video inspection to determine the cause of the problem. The inspection showed a collapsed 

storm sewer pipe located underneath SR 32. The collapse of this pipe is causing excess rainwater 

to back up into these neighborhoods. 

 

INDOT has informed us that we are responsible for the repair of the pipe. As such, I have been 

procuring bids from local excavating firms to replace the pipe. Watson’s Excavating has come in 

with the lowest bid and their proposal is attached. Watson’s has indicated that they will be able 

to begin the project in the next few days. 
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